CITY OF WILMORE MINUTES
March 3, 2025

The Wilmore City Council convened for a regular session on Monday, March 3, 2025, at 6:00
p.m., with Mayor Harold Rainwater presiding. Present were Councilmembers Leonard Fitch, Jim
Brumfield, David Riel, Wes Metcalfe, Sharon Moore, and City Attorney Bobby Gullette, Jr.

Mayor’s Report

Mayor Rainwater informed the council of the donation secured by Fire Chief Josh Day from the
Kentucky Fire Commission. The donation included:

« Multiple textbooks, workbooks, and study guides
o Three training SCBAs

« Nomex head protection hoods

« Firefighting gloves

e Safety glasses

« Rescue belts

« Fire boots

* A set of rescue airbags

He requested that the council appoint Wilmore business owner Tammy Goble to the
Nicholasville, Wilmore - Jessamine County Joint Tourism Board to represent Wilmore.
Councilmember Riel moved, seconded by Councilmember Brumfield, to approve the
appointment. There was no discussion, all members voted aye.

Mayor Rainwater informed the council that the March 17, 2025, council meeting would be a
joint council meeting with Nicholasville and Jessamine County. He said it would start at 5:00
p.m. and would meet in the Assembly Hall at the Wilmore Municipal Center.

Approval of Minutes

Councilmember Riel moved, seconded by Councilmember Brumfield, to approve the minutes of
February 3. 2025. There was no discussion, all members voted aye.

Old Business

Jeft Moberly reported that he had sold the three surplus vehicles the council approved for sale at
the February 3, 2025, council meeting. The total sales amounted to $7,225.

Todd Preher of Republic Services reported that adjustments were made to garbage service to
comply with Wilmore™s noise ordinance. He noted that recent inclement weather had caused
difficulties in garbage collection but expected this would not be an issue in the following months.



Charla Reed, Director of the Nicholasville. Wilmore - Jessamine County Joint Tourism Board.
updated the council on a tourism board-sponsored mural that will be painted on the side of the
Subway Restaurant. as well as other upcoming projects. She stated that painting should begin in
April.

Adjournment

Councilmember Brumfield moved to adjourn at 6:31 p.m.

Respectfully submitted

Presiding Offic
Harold

Attest:
Donna Back. City Clerk



